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RA 94- One of a series of Steamship Mutual Loss Prevention Bulletins. Further information is available via the Loss Prevention Department: 
+44 20 7247 5490          

URGENT URGENT URGENT 
 
The Clubs Correspondents in Batumi, Georgia, have 
brought to our attention Circular/04/1,  issued by the 
Joint Maritime Operations Centre warning of 
“Possible Drifting Mines in Georgian Coastal Waters” 
 

“Navigation in the Area should be conducted 
with High Attention” 

 
 
As advised by our Correspondents: 
 

“As your local P&I correspondents in GEORGIA, 
would like to inform you that 13.02.2023 during the 
stormy weather condition was observed explosion of 
sea mine within Batumi shoreline. 

The explosion area located within 3 miles from 
Batumi port breakwater and anchorage area.  

Due to stormy weather conditions the mine search 
operations within Batumi area not initiated yet. 

As per state Hydrography Service circular letter the 
navigation within Batumi area should be conducted 
with high attention. 

Please kindly see attached self-explanatory letter 
from state Hydrographic Service of Georgia.“ 

 
 
Members are urged to share this information with 
their vessels and to proceed with extreme caution if 
navigating in the vicinity of Batumi Port. 
 

Whilst this notice makes reference to Batumi Port 
members are reminded of the IMO Circular 4573 of 
24th May 2022 advising of the “Maritime Security 
threat posed by free floating sea mines in the Black 
Sea Region”, also attached to this Risk Alert. 
 
Maritime Security and Safety in the Black Sea and 
Sea of Azov (imo.org) 
 
 
With Thanks to our Correspondents: - GEOMAR 
Maritime Consultants & Surveyors LLC 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Possible Drifting Mines in 
Georgian Coastal Waters 

https://www.steamshipmutual.com/sites/default/files/medialibrary/files/04-01%20%20%2013.02.2023.pdf
https://www.steamshipmutual.com/sites/default/files/medialibrary/files/04-01%20%20%2013.02.2023.pdf
https://www.steamshipmutual.com/sites/default/files/medialibrary/files/Circular%20Letter%20No.4573%20-%20Maritime%20Security%20Threat%20Posed%20By%20Free%20Floating%20Sea%20Mines%20In%20TheBlack%20Sea%20Region%20%28Secretariat%29.pdf
https://www.imo.org/en/MediaCentre/HotTopics/Pages/MaritimeSecurityandSafetyintheBlackSeaandSeaofAzov.aspx
https://www.imo.org/en/MediaCentre/HotTopics/Pages/MaritimeSecurityandSafetyintheBlackSeaandSeaofAzov.aspx

